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February 17, 2009 

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Brian Smith, Chief          
      Uranium Enrichment Branch 
      Division of Fuel Cycle Safety and Safeguards 

   Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
 
FROM:      Steven Baggett, Acting Chief /RA/ 

   Fuel Cycle and Transportation Security Branch 
   Division of Security Policy 
   Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response 

 
SUBJECT:     TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE REQUEST – LOUSIANNA 

 ENERGY SERVICES REQUEST FOR MODIFICATION OF 
 ORDER EA-06-230, DATED DECEMBER 17, 2008   

    (TAC L32483) 
 
License Number: SNM-2010 
Docket Number:  70-3103 
 
The Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response has completed its review of the LES/NEF 
request for modification of the Order for Additional Security Measures (EA-06-230) submitted by 
letter on December 17, 2008. 
 
We are basing our conclusions and findings in this Safeguards Evaluation Report (SER) on the 
review of the facility physical protection plan, information provided by the licensee in its letter 
dated December 17, 2008, and a coordination call with RGN II, on February 2, 2009.  The SER 
is enclosed. 
 
Please provide a copy of the final product, if provided to the licensee, to this office, Attn:  Barry 
Wray, mails stop T4F25M. 
 
We consider the Technical Assistance Request closed.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Barry Wray at (301) 415-0232. 
 
 
 
Enclosure:  As Stated 
 
 
CONTACT:  Barry Wray 
                    (301)415-0232 

The enclosure to this letter contains 
SECURITY RELATED INFORMATION.  
Upon removal of the enclosure, this letter is 
DECONTROLLED. 
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